March 16, 2000
Mr. C. Gilmore Dutton

Special Projects

Legislative Research Commission

Capitol Annex Room 039

Frankfort, Kentucky  40601

RE:
HB 744 HCS

Dear Gilmore:


HB 744 HCS includes officers of the state police in those eligible to receive the annual salary supplement from the Kentucky Law Enforcement Foundation Program Fund.  Because employee and employer contributions are required to be paid on these amounts, there will be no actuarial cost to the system.


The language on page 4, lines 15-19, appears to grant an amount equal to the salary supplement plus the employer contribution.  The employer contribution is paid to the employers for other positions qualifying under this section.  If the state police office does receive the employer contribution, the Kentucky State Police would be responsible for paying employer contributions on the total amount received by the officer.  In any case, the necessary employer contributions to the retirement system will be paid.

Sincerely, 

Pamala S. Johnson

General Manager
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